# P

Group

hea

ental

ified

ing participating in this year's Men's Slow Pitch League is scheduled for Thursday, April 26th at 7:00 p.m. in the Multi-Purpose Room. An election of an executive as well as rules for the upcoming season will be discussed.

Mixed Slow Pitch

We are hoping to have another session of Mixed Slow Pitch this summer. An open general meeting will be held on Thursday April 26th at 8:30 p.m. Multi-Purpose Room of the Recreation Centre. All interested teams or persons are asked to attend to discuss forming an executive to run this year's program.

Room

"Ladies Night - Fitness Room

"Ladies Night" in the fitness room has proved to be very popular and we are quite pleased with the response. This activity will continue and we hope to see more ladies out for the sessions. There is no charge for members and a small charge for nonmembers. Dates and times are Monday 7-8:30 p.m. and Wednesday from 8:30 - 10:00 p.m. Keep up the participation girls!

Flea Market

The second Annual Flea Market is scheduled for the Arena May 6th from 12 noon to 4:00 p.m. There is space for

half ton trucks or 8' tables. Call 3542 today to register your space.

Wen Do

The deadline to register for Wen-Do (Self Defense for Women) is
Thursday, April 19, tomorrow, please get your
registration fee in on
time!

asking anyor helpin Ball to reation on chant the age 5 to 7 and 1 sport boys: ng the parents or one interested in ing out with Minor to contact the Reclon Office. There is harge for the partints to play ball and age groups are from 7, 8 to 10, 11 to 14, 14 to 16 years. This t is open to both s and girls.

It is almost the season again for Minor Ball to commence. We hope to run the Minor ball season from the middle of May to the end of June. We will be accepting registration for Minor Ball at the Recreation Office. The registration forms will be available by April 30th. This year we will be once again Minor Soccer

This sport will commence the first week of July and end on August 31st. Minor Soccer is open to any boys or girls eligible for the age groups of 5 to 15 years old. We will have more information on this sport at a later date.

## rthe Affairs

### elep ederal Ref n erral ernmen Service

many

by JANE E. GREER
In October, 1981, the federal government introduced and established a walk-in Canada Service Bureau office in Toronto. The bureau office was established as a pilot project to give Ontario residents an improved opportunity to reach the government of Canada and to be better

satisfied with the services they receive from the various federal departments.

The walk-in Canada Service Bureau office in Toronto has answered more than 70,000 inquiries since its opening and has proved itself as an effective means of providing access to the federal government and its pro-

The success of the bureau office has encouraged the federal government to establish a federal government telephone referral service. This service was inaugurated in January 1984 and provides residents of Ontario with access to federal government information regardless of where they reside in Ontario.

The bilingual referral service provides people with a local or toll-free number to call when they need help finding the right department in the federal government. These numbers will be listed under Canada Service Bureau or "Information and Referral" in the Blue Pages of the 1984 public continued on page 19

# ntario Plan

Upon reaching the age of 21, upon marriage, or upon becoming fully employed, whichever happens first, a young person normally ceases to be classed as the parent's dependent.

An able dependent ceases to be eligible for coverage under the parent's insurance number from the first day of the month following the 21st birthday. To maintain continuous coverage, application should be made to O.H.I.P. within 30 days of the 21st birthday. Applica-

Northern Affairs.

In the case of marriage, a dependent ceases to be eligible for coverage under the parent's insurance from the first day of the month following marriage. Steps must be taken within 30 days of marriage to change your insurance to family coverage.

Those who are applying for new coverage through non-group enroment must now provide a copy of a document pertaining to residency status. For example, a returning Canadian, someone

from another Canadian province, or an Ontario resident must provide a Canadian birth certificate or a Canadian citizenship certificate. A landed immigrant (from outside Canada) or landed immigrant from another Canadian province or territory must attach a copy of Canadian immigration or returning resident may arrange to continue in O.H.I.P. while living temporarily outside of Ontario. O.H.I.P. would have to be advised of the

r certain circum, a resident may to continue in while living arily outside of O.H.I.P. would be advised of the

details stating the reason for absence and its expected duration. If you leave Ontario to take up residence, elsewhere, you may continue your O.H.I.P. coverage until other health insurance coverage becomes effective, or for up to four months after you leave Ontario, whichever comes first.

For further information contact the Northern Affairs Office located on the Lower Floor, Peninsula Building, 2 Gilbert St., Marathon, Ontario or phone 229-1153 or Zenith 33160.

### ownship PIN 0 leanerr P 84 Bay

THE STATE OF THE S

The week of April 30th to May 4th, 1984 will be "SPRING CLEAN-UP WEEK" in Terrace Bay.

Residents are asked to place their rubbish close to the road side, in proper containers where possible, to permit easy access for loading. Owners of old cars on residential property who wish to dispose of same should contact the Public Works Department at 825-9016.

Please do not put out large or heavy items before cleanup week, as this slows down regular collections.

Residents are also asked not to pile sand from lawns and boulevards on the street. These piles are too compact to be handled by our sweeper. Remember, this is our twenty-fifth anniversary, so let's all make a special effort to spruce up.

= Simons,



